

**Minutes of the Speedway subcommittee meeting held  
Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2015, commencing at 7:25pm  
via teleconference**

Item	Issue	Discussion (Include sufficient detail to allow the matter to be understood by a 3 <sup>rd</sup> party)	Action & by whom
1.	Welcome & Apologises		
		<p><b>Present:</b> Wayne Kennedy (WK), Chris Brigden (CB), Dwayne Rew (DR) and Roy Johnson (RJ).</p> <p><b>Apologies:</b> Dan Conway.</p> <p><b>Guest:</b> Judi Kennedy.</p>	
2.	Approval and Confirmation of previous minutes		
		N/A	
3.	Elections		
	Elections of Chairman & Secretary	<p>Chairman: Wayne Kennedy (unopposed)</p> <p>Secretary: Dwayne Rew (unopposed)</p> <p>The subcommittee welcomed its newest member – Roy Johnston to the committee.</p>	
4.	Supplementary Regulations		
		None recently.	MQ office
5.	General Business		
	5.1 2015 Qld Championships	Request that MQ send notification to all speedway affiliated clubs & promoters that wish to host Queensland championship events for 2015, re: Open Solo, U21 Solo, U16 250, U16 125, Sidecar and Jnr Sidecar expression of interest closes 31/8/15.	MQ office
	5.2 Rule clarification	The Sub Committee request clarification on GCR 19:10:10:2 a) b) c) in regards to eligibility for Demo, Practice and coaching, as inquires have been made under the belief all classes can demo, practice and be coached contrary to GCR's.	MQ / MA
	5.3 Rockhampton	There has been much speculation regarding this venue and forthcoming event? The subcommittee is unable to comment as we are unaware of any of the details.	MQ Events
	5.4 Unaffiliated clubs & events	Black events were discussed with no resolution reached. Riders choosing to participate in a 'black event' do so at their own risk, and potentially with no insurance cover.	
	5.5 Kingaroy Junior Motorcycle Speedway	The subcommittee welcomes the Kingaroy Junior Motorcycle Speedway club to the fold as another exciting venue to further develop junior speedway in Queensland.	

Item	Issue	Discussion (Include sufficient detail to allow the matter to be understood by a 3 <sup>rd</sup> party)	Action & by whom
	5.6 Thank-you	The Speedway subcommittee extends its thanks to Mr. Steve Viner for his contribution to the subcommittee in recent years.	
6.0	<b>Next Meeting &amp; Close</b>		
		The next scheduled Speedway subcommittee meeting will be held on Thursday 2 <sup>nd</sup> July 2015. Meeting closed at 8:30pm.	